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April 19, 2023    Kristen Motel 
     kmotel@cuddyfeder.com 
BY ELECTRONIC MAIL  
Chairperson Seamus O’Rourke 
and Members of the Planning Board 
Village of Mamaroneck 
169 Mt. Pleasant Avenue 
Mamaroneck, NY 10543 
 
Re: Caroline Young and Steven Trachtenbroit  

Wetlands Permit & Site Plan Applications   
Premises: 652 Shore Acres Drive, Village of Mamaroneck, New York 
(Parcel ID: 154.59-1-5) 

 
Dear Chairperson O’Rourke and Members of the Planning Board: 
 
On behalf of Caroline Young and Steven Trachtenbroit (the “Applicants”), owners of the captioned 
Premises, we respectfully request an extension of the Site Plan and Wetlands Permit approvals for the 
proposed accessory improvements to the single-family home at the captioned Premises (the “Project”) that 
were granted on May 26, 2021.   
 
On May 11, 2022, the Planning Board granted a 1-year extension of time (until May 31, 2023) for the 
Applicants to commence construction on the Project.  The Applicants were then issued Building Permit # 
22-0410 (August 15, 2022), a copy of which is enclosed here for the Board’s reference, and construction 
commenced shortly thereafter.   
 
Over the last year, the Applicants have been working consistently with their design professionals and 
general contractor to complete construction, and the pool, rear deck, cabana, garage and office are expected 
to be finished within the next several months.  However, global supply chain issues have resulted in 
unexpected delays and construction of all improvements will likely not be completed by the November 30, 
2023 deadline as required by Section 324-83(A).  Accordingly, pursuant to Section 342-83(A) of the Zoning 
Code, the Applicants respectfully request a 12-month extension of time until May 31, 2024 to complete the 
remaining construction work.         
 
We respectfully request that this matter be placed on the Planning Board’s May 10th meeting agenda for 
consideration of the extension.  Please advise of any fees associated with this renewal request and we will 
coordinate payment to the Village.    
 
Thank you for your consideration and courtesy in this matter. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Kristen Motel 
cc: Carolina Fonseca, Building Inspector; Brittanie O’Neill, Planning Board Secretary; Mary Desmond, Esq., 

Planning Board Attorney; Anthony B. Gioffre III, Esq.; Client  
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